Minutes – October 14, 2009 Monthly Meeting – The London Employment Help Centre, 4th Floor Boardroom
Present:  Jennifer Stapleton (London Training Centre), Nancy McQuillan (LEHC), Heather Myers (WIL), Jane Ellyatt (City of London), Alice Brona (Council of Women), Saira Cekic (Wheable ERC), Tom Crouch (LEHC), Amanda Burdick (LLSC), Tamara Kaattari (LLSC), Barbara Hill (Nokee Kwe), Angela Alushi (Nokee Kwe), Craig Huffman (Leads), Heidi Williams (LPL), Brian Rhoden (LPL), Heidi Harley (Hutton House), Heather Jeffery (Hutton House), Frances Shamley

- The meeting began with a welcome to attendees and the introduction of the guest speakers, Amanda Burdick and Tamara Kaattari from Literacy Link South Central by Tom Crouch.  
- Tom explained that the London Employment Help Centre conducted vocational and academic assessments with Second Career Strategy participants which included an educational interview and an interview with a psychometrist.  Adding an educational component in addition to job search skills worked well for these participants.  Out of the assessment piece of this program, the “Ready to Learn” booklet was created in partnership with Literacy Link South Central. It was designed for adults who are considering going back to school.
-Amanda and Tamara presented information on educational interviews and Educational Essential Skills Assessments used with clients who have been displaced.  Educational interviews help determine educational needs and clients are given referrals or information.  The Adult Basic Education Association in Hamilton created the Educational Essential Skills Assessment (EESA) to determine LBS and Essential Skills levels and provide clients with an action plan.
-Amanda and Tamara’s Powerpoint presentation is available electronically.

- LCAE members were reminded to send in their yearly donation if they have not already done so.  

- Meeting adjourned

Next Meeting is at 12:00 noon Stevenson Hunt Room at the Central Library on November 17, 2009 from 12:00 – 1:30 p.m.
Our speaker will be Lois Weeks who will be enlightening us on the topic of “Violence in the Workplace” legislation.

